TKU Continues to Establish Strategic Alliances with Overseas High Schools, Enhancing Diversified Cooperation

Campus focus

TKU Formed a Strategic Alliance with Cantho University Elite High School, Vietnam

Nearly 50 teachers and students from Cantho University Elite High School in Vietnam, led by Vice Principal Huynh Thi Thuy Diem, visited Tamkang University on January 11. The Office of International and Cross—Strait Affairs received them. The itinerary included meetings with President Huan—Chao Keh, campus tours, introductions to departments and colleges, and experiential activities. Furthermore, both parties signed a strategic alliance agreement to engage actively in talent cultivation and diverse exchanges.

The campus tour was divided into two groups for visiting students and teachers. Against good weather, they enjoyed campus scenery and listened to introductions while enthusiastically taking photos with their phones as souvenirs. The campus introduction was hosted by the Dean of International Affairs, Dr. Chien—Mu Yeh, accompanied by light—hearted Q&A games, allowing students to become acquainted with Tamkang and receive Taiwanese snacks and unique souvenirs. Dr. Cheng—Hao Pao, Dean of the College of International Affairs, and faculty members from various departments also provided information about their respective colleges and departments, hoping to further acquaint the students with Tamkang University.

During the meeting with President Keh, in addition to praising Tamkang University's beautiful campus environment, Huynh Thi Thuy Diem, who was visiting Tamkang for the first time, was particularly impressed by the restroom facilities, which she found comparable to those of a hotel, and the ample supply of toilet paper, as well as the friendly attitude of both

students and staff. President Keh expressed his hope for mutual growth through diverse exchanges and encouraged the school to actively motivate students interested in international learning to consider attending Tamkang University. Huynh Thi Thuy Diem responded positively, stating that if any students at their school were interested in studying abroad, she would gladly recommend Tamkang University.

Tamkang Signs a Strategic Alliance with Yokohama Jogakuin Senior High School in Japan

On January 15, Principal Koichi Hirama of Yokohama Jogakuin Senior High School and his wife visited our university. The Office of International and Cross—Strait Affairs received them. During the visit, discussions were held with the International Affairs Office and the Office of Continuing Education about matters related to student overseas study. Additionally, President Keh represented both parties in signing a strategic alliance, signaling a commitment to more proactive collaboration in talent cultivation and diverse exchanges in the future.

Koichi Hirama and his wife first attended discussions with the Vice President for International Affairs, Dr. Hsiao—Chuan Chen, Dean of International Affairs, Dr. Chien—Mu Yeh, Chair of the Japanese Department, Dr. Pei—Ching Tsai, and Director of Continuing Education, Dr. Hsiang—Hua Chou, to explore ways to assist students in engaging in cross—cultural exchanges and learning through international mobility. They also discussed topics such as AI and sustainability development, which are currently popular. Additionally, they were briefed by Dr. Chou on the arrangements for a cultural experience program scheduled from March 12 to 21, aimed at enhancing students' understanding of Taiwan and their willingness to study here.

During the meeting with President Keh, Hirama expressed particular

gratitude for the kindness of the Taiwanese people towards Japan and the prompt care and assistance provided during the Noto earthquake earlier in the year. Having visited our campus last year, he was deeply impressed by the campus environment and learning atmosphere at Tamkang University. Furthermore, witnessing the growth and enriching learning experiences of alumni at Tamkang further solidified his determination to collaborate with our institution. President Keh emphasized that internationalization is one of the core educational principles of Tamkang University. We are committed to actively fostering a friendly environment for international students, ensuring they can study here peacefully. He also welcomed Yokohama Jogakuin High School graduates who aspired to study abroad and considered Tamkang University their choice.











